28 November 1952

Dr. Robert W. Gibson, President Monmouth College Monmouth, Illinois

Dear Doctor Gibson:

The Conference of College Chemistry Teachers, held on your campus November 14 and 15, was a marked success. I feel that Monmouth College, and its Chemistry Department in particular, should be congratulated for taking the initiative and following through with such a well-planned and productive conference.

I attended one or two of the early sessions and gained the impression that the teachers would leave the conference more inspired and better equipped to pursue their duties on their own campus.

Very truly yours,

Gordon C. Inskeep Associate Editor

GC I/r

cc: Dr. G. W. Thiessen Professor W. S. Haldeman